
 

      
 

 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  14   (2016) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 October 11, 2016 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Update – Waivers for Carriers Providing Emergency Relief 
 
In response to Hurricane Matthew, the Governor of Virginia has declared a State of 
Emergency.  Temporary waivers of registration and licensing requirements and 
normal weight and width restrictions are in effect from October 6, 2016 through 
November 6, 2016 for shippers and carriers who are directly associated with 
emergency relief efforts.  Under the authority of 49 CFR 390.23, carriers who 
participate in emergency relief efforts are relieved from compliance with 49 CFR 395 
(hours of service regulations) to facilitate the movement of supplies to support 
emergency relief efforts and to ensure the continuation of essential services and 
supplies to residential and commercial establishments.  If you have any questions, 
contact John Scrivani at (804) 786-4692. 
 
Similarly, the Tennessee Department of Revenue has temporarily suspended the 
requirements of the International Registration Plan and International Fuel Tax 
Agreement for any motor vehicle engaged in interstate disaster relief efforts or 
traveling through the State of Tennessee as part of the disaster relief.  The suspension 
is effective from October 7, 2016 through October 17, 2016.  If you have any questions, 
contact Tennessee’s Vehicle Services Division at (615) 532-1136. 
 
A copy of each waiver is attached. Please share this information with appropriate 
staff.  Thank you.   
 

      Theresa L. Egan 
      Executive Deputy Commissioner 
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